
                    Cyngor Cymuned Tregynon Community Council 
 

Minutes of Tregynon Community Council’s meeting held on 13 July 2023 at 7.55 pm in the 

community centre, following the Wind Farm Trust meeting. Present at start of meeting: Cllrs J. 

Shearer, T. Breese, M. Watkin, M. Davies, D. Bumford, W. Jones, H. Hulme and S. Williams, 

and the Clerk Rachael Jones. Cllr Shearer handed in a playground inspection sheet. 

 

The councillors welcomed Mrs Hannah Morris as the new co-opted councillor. Mrs Morris 

signed the acceptance sheets and joined the council. 

 

Declarations of interest: None. 

 

Minutes: The councillors reviewed and accepted the minutes of the June 2023 meeting and the 

AGM. The Chair then signed the minutes. Matters arising: None. 

 

Planning: None. Councillor Hulme reported that the Pwllan mast development is to go ahead. 

 

Applications received after distribution of the agenda, at the discretion of the Chair: None. 

 

Highways: Olivers Lane has been reported to be in a poor condition. Work has started on 

installing new speed signs through the village in preparation for the 20 mph limit that will be 

introduced in September. There is no news on the community Speedwatch. Cllr Jones reported 

that the belisha beacons to be needing attention and Cllr Hulme is to follow this up. Cllr 

Bumford showed the new electronic traffic sign. A footpath in the centre of the village has been 

strimmed and some road sweeping has been carried out. Parking matters were discussed. Cllr 

Hulme read out the traffic data that has been collected on the Bettws Road and the average speed 

past the new development was calculated to be 38mph. The council will install 30mph repeater 

signs and the clerk will write to Highways to confirm. 

 

Cemetery: There is going to be a new headstone.  

 

Playground including cone: The Chair has heard that the manufacturer of the cone are willing to 

send new bearings but the council will have to find an installer. Clerk to write to Hanratty’s to 

state that either the manufacturer installs the new bearing or the council will seek a refund of the 

cost of the cone. 

 

Amenity land: Clerk to write again to Callum Foulkes to seek a meeting with Cllr Breese. Clerk 

to check the 3-year agreement held currently with Gwynne Woosnam for groundworks. 

 

Finance: Current account- £8446.30; Reserve- 12,019.83. One invoice was approved: Gwynne 

Woosnam (Groundworks) £2100.00. The councillors decided to write the cheque for the new 

electronic speed sign.  

 

External reports: The parochial charities committee is to have a meeting. Cllr Hulme had earlier 

sent around her monthly report.  

 

Correspondence: None. Any other business: The councillors agreed that if Cllr Bumford incurs 

any expenses related to installing the new speed sign, he is to be reimbursed.  

Items for next agenda: Cone; grass-cutting contract. 

 

Date of next meeting: Thursday 14 September 2023. The meeting ended at 8.35 pm. 


